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* *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *

Ameren’s Incentive Compensation Program is an integral part of the company’s overall compensation package, which ties a portion of all employees’ pay to performance.  In Ameren’s plans, the performance that is used to measure whether an employee receives any incentive pay includes individual performance, the performance of the business line or function the employee works in, and the performance of the company as a whole.  The goals that are established in Ameren’s plans appear aggressive, which means that the probability of employees achieving those goals is actually less than is typically found in similar plans.  

If no incentives were available, Ameren compensation levels would not be competitive and Ameren would likely experience difficulty attracting and retaining qualified employees.  To keep compensation levels competitive and have no incentive compensation would eliminate the worthy goal of aligning pay with performance, which would not be in the best interest of ratepayers or shareholders.  

Approximately 80% of utilities have incentive compensation programs. Although Ameren’s plans appear to set more aggressive goals than most, their design is comparable to those typically found in the utility industry.  Moreover, the use of Earnings per Share (EPS) to fund the plans and as a performance measure, is very common and appropriate.  It is also appropriate and typical to adjust the EPS – up or down – to take into account extraordinary items.  This is a typical way to ensure that participants are not penalized – nor rewarded – inappropriately.  

Contrary to the Staff’s recommendation, Ameren’s plans are particularly keyed to encouraging performance that will benefit Missouri ratepayers.  Actual payouts depend on business line and individual performance.  Business line performance is measured against pre-defined Key Performance Indicators, such as improving system reliability, reducing delivery cost per customer, and increasing customer satisfaction.  These, as well as others, directly benefit customers. 

Ameren’s Incentive Compensation Plans should be encouraged by the Commission.  The costs associated with those plans should be allowed.  They send an important and necessary message to Ameren employees.  Incentives that promote sound fiscal management and customer satisfaction can help create a strong, customer oriented company, which will be able to provide good customer service, benefiting Missouri customers.  
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